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Stryszów, 30.05.2012

 Letter to the Minister

Dear Mr Sawicky,

I am writing to you in my capacity as president of The International Coalition to Protect the Polish Countryside.

As you may know, I am a Polish patriot and have spent the last ten years doing my best to help secure a lasting and sustainable future for the Polish countryside and for the farming community upon which Poland’s rich biodiversity of nature depends.

This has set me at odds with such regimes as GM technology, intense factory farming and US style prairie monocultures. None of these have any place in the hearts of those who take pride in their countryside and recognise the incalculable value

of its natural wealth.

Instead I have found Poles to be very open to modern, human scale and environmentally friendly renewable energy technologies, as well as to maintaining the great value of their indigenous seed base.

To this end I think you will be interested to hear that the ICPPC has recently been awarded the prestigious ‘Energy Globe Award’ for its work in promoting, in a practical way, both renewable energy projects and native seed saving initiatives within bio-diverse farming operations. 

This year’s award was hosted by the Austrian Consul and is directly supported by the United Nations and other leading international bodies.

Jadwiga Lopata (ICPPC Founder) and I were invited to the Austrian Embassy in Krakow to receive the above award this May (2012) for the project “Traditional Seeds Our National Treasure and Heritage – Traditional and Organic Agriculture Instead of GMO”. 

The Ambassador congratulated ICPPC on the excellence of the projects. He underlined the fact that Austria has made a priority of supporting similar innovations, with an emphasis on helping small and medium sized farms move towards sustainable, local and organic farming systems which are gaining increasing popularity with the general public.

I therefore appeal to you to recognise and support our efforts which I can assure you, are entered into out of a deep respect for Polish tradition and innovation and are entirely free of political motivations.

Uppermost in mind is that, in order to maintain the positive momentum of these efforts, your promise to ban the GM maize MON 810 is now carried through with the greatest  urgency, regardless of the European Commission's position.

The quality food market is immediately at risk once it becomes public knowledge that GM crops are present within the food chain.

No Country can run with an agricultural policy which tries to place GM and non GM cropping regimes side by side. Such ‘coexistence’ is, as I am sure you are aware, an impossibility if the food chain is to be kept free of un-recallable genetic mutations.  

The Polish public, in common with all other European nations, recognise these dangers and have consistently rejected GM food.

In common with the majority of European citizens, it is also my great hope that you will now come on-side with all those who support a GMO Free Poland, and take the necessary steps to save your Country from the irreversible consequences of allowing genetically modified plants and seeds to enter, and thereby contaminate, the biological genetic pool. 

Yours Sincerely,

Sir Julian Rose

